
 
 

In Memory of Joe and Dot LeClair 
In Memory of June and Harry Lewis 

Maple Corner Farm 
Mark and Kathy 

Peter and Kathy Martin  
Sarah and John Meiklejohn  

In Memory of Greg Messenger  
Nestrovich Farm 
NCCHP Museum 

In Memory of Nancy Petersen 
In Memory of Kay Phelon From Rachel Kuznicki 

Pietroniro Plumbing & Heating 
In Memory of Helen Ripley 

Ed and Verna Sadowski  
In Memory of Ernie Sattler 
Beverly and Donald Savaria  

In Memory of Dot and Art Sheets  
Paul & Debbie Sussmann 

In Memory of Reinhold and Florence Sussmann 
In Fond Memory of Ted Sussmann from Dr. Dave  

& Deb Nochimson  
West Granville Congregational Church 

 

 
Art and Sarajane Adams 

In Memory of Joan Anderson 
The “Buckeye Nation” 

In Memory of Skip Chapman 
Committee for Responsible Energy Decisions 

CRED – Granville.org 
In Memory of Al Daigneau 
Jack and Carolyn Donatini  

Ed and Anne Dubois 
In Memory of Jack and Gloria Falcetti 

Granville Federated Church 
In Fond Memory of Marjorie Feeney 

In Memory of Ernie Hodur 
In Memory of John Jemiolo 

In Memory of Edward Jensen 
Tom and Peggy Jones 

In Memory of Joyce & John Jones 
Bonnie King  

In Memory of Rich Knoener 
In Memory of Ernie Laffert  
Diane and Gary Lafrance 

Barb and Mark Lavoie 
Jay and Ann LeClair 
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Please send all Country Caller information (all checks/cash for sponsor, donations, subscriptions, or Barter 
Box) to Debbie Sussmann, 44 North Lane, Granville, MA 01034 or put them into Karen Laptew’s green box 
at 58 Sodom Street. The checks and information MUST be kept together. Make all checks payable to “The 
Town of Granville”. All submissions may be emailed to leefluhr@gmail.com or sent to the above address 
NO LATER THAN THE 20TH OF EACH MONTH.  Sponsorship or subscriptions will be for one year. All articles 
must be typed, and your name and telephone # enclosed.  We welcome articles related to town activities, 
historical information, births, deaths and anything you would like to share with us.  

The Country Caller is jointly funded by the Town of Granville, a grant from the Massachusetts Executive Office 
of Elder Affairs, and donations from sponsors. Editors reserve the right to reject any material they deem 
inappropriate. We do not accept political advertising and may refuse other advertising not considered in good 
taste. 

Subscriptions: $5.00/year; Barter Box: $2.00 for 20 words each additional word $.10 each.  
Advertising per issue: $3.00 business card, $5.00 for 1/4 page, $10.00 for 1/2 page, $20.00 for full page 

You may call Debbie Sussmann to get information at 357-6420. 
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Granville Memorial Day Services 

on Sunday, May 26th, 2022 

12 Noon at the 

Granville Federated Church 

followed by a brief ceremony on 

the Town Green 
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RECORDS and COLLECTABLES 
WANTED 

Buying old vinyl records, LPs and 
45s.  Interested in most types of 
music.  Cash paid, I will come to 

you.  Also buying old advertising, signs, 
postcards, stoneware, comic books, 

Granville related items, etc.   

Contact Mark @ 413-626-6396 

 or 357-6346.   

Email- vinyl4mark@gmail.com 

 

TOWN OF GRANVILLE 

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 

MONDAY, MAY 13, 2024 AT 7:00PM 

TRAVIS FULLER MEMORIAL GYMNASIUM 

GRANVILLE VILLAGE SCHOOL 

409 MAIN ROAD 

  

BABYSITTING WILL BE PROVIDED 

 

See Town website at: www.townofgranville.net for 

Warrant Articles 

mailto:vinyl4mark@gmail.com
http://www.townofgranville.net/


MAY 2024 GRANVILLE’S COUNTRY CALLER Page 4 

 

 

KEEPING YOU UPDATED 

HEALTHY BONES & BALANCE 

 There is a saying “Patience is a Virtue”!!  As we previously reported there have been 

some snags as to the paperwork necessary to implement the program.  Well, we are still in the 

process of resolving all the issues to insure the protection of everyone that will be involved 

including the participants, the Town and the instructors. 

 Please stay encouraged and of good cheer, and hopefully the program details will be 

announced soon.  Any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Bobbi at 413 297-0445 

or Terry at 413 357-8537.  

GRANVILLE BUDDY PROGRAM 

 The program is moving forward and seeking out new partners to create enjoyable, 

supportive and long lasting friendships for those in our community.  It is easy, free and best 

of all rewarding for all who reach out. 

 Our current Buddies are enjoying the security of a telephone call each day and sharing 

life’s daily chores and happenings and an occasional cup of coffee or lunch. 

 Interested, but need some guidance and assistance, please contact Bobbi at 413 297-

0445 or Terry at 413 357-8537. 

 Stay tuned, the group plans an open social get together in June!!! 
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FAIR  MAY 3rd 10AM-3:00PM 

BLANDFORD TOWN HALL AUDITORIUM  
Some of our vendors include: 

Western Hampden County Public Health Department 

Alzheimer’s Association 

Blandford Police – Medication Take Back  

Blandford Fire Dept 

Blandford Council on Aging 

Blandford Board of Health 

Blandford Library 

Clearview Health and Wellness 

Franklin Regional Transit Authority 

Highland Valley Elder Services 

Hilltown Community Health Center 

Hilltown Ambulance 

Hilltown Domestic Violence Prevention 

Huntington Food Bank 

Office of Consumer information 

All-Natural Reiki 

SHINE Program Representative 

Southwick Big Y 

Western MA RD with the Smoothie Bike 

 

Free Admission!  Please consider bringing a non-perishable food  
or toiletry item for donation to the Huntington Food Pantry 
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GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 
Interim Pastor: Dr. Rev. Johnny Wilson 
Church Services: 10:00 a.m. Sunday mornings 
Coffee Hour following the service. 
 

EVENTS 
 BIBLE STUDY 
May Bible Study will meet Wednesdays, May 
1st and May 15th at 10:45. We are presently 
studying Acts 6 and 7.    
 
LUNCH BUNCH 
Our May Lunch Bunch will be Wednesday 1st 
at noon. Bring a sandwich. Coffee and dessert 
are provided. (Carolyn makes the most 
wonderful desserts. Thank you, Carolyn!)  
  
CHURCH DINNER 
We will be hosting a church dinner on Friday, 
April 26th at 5:30 p.m. This month we are 
changing the format of our dinner in that it will 
be 'Sit Down' and not 'To Go'. The To Go meals 
were our solution during the Covid crisis and 
we feel that it's time to perhaps spend a little 
time talking face to face and getting to know 
each other again. On the menu are Pork Loin, 
Roasted potatoes, Vegetables, Salad and roll, 
Apple Crisp and coffee and bottled water. Call 
Fran at 357-6492 or Bobbi at 357-0914 to 
make reservations. Please join us! 
 
 
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
Monday evenings-AA-8:00 pm 
Tuesday evenings-Church Board meetings 
Wednesday morning- Bible Study-10:45 am 
(1st and 3rd Wednesdays). 
Wednesday afternoon Lunch Bunch 12:00 
noon (1st Wednesday) 
Thursday evenings- Choir-6:30pm 
 
 
 
 

 
MISSIONS NEWS 
Our Food Pantry donation basket has been 
delivered. Thank you to all brought food. It is 
very much appreciated.  
 
INFORMATION 
BIG Y GIFT CARDS  
Big Y gift cards are available. Please see 
Eileen Jerome to purchase them. A percentage 
of the sale goes to help support the church. 
 
FELLOWSHIP HALL RENTALS 
The Fellowship Hall is available for rent for 
functions. It is complete with 2 restrooms, 
tables, chairs, kitchen facilities and parking. 
For more information contact Bobbi at 413 357-
0194. 
 
CONTACT US 
To contact the church to leave a message for 
Pastor Johnny, please call 357-8583.  
You can also call a Deacon (Dale Flarida 357-
8775, Eileen Jerome 413 896-0002, Fran 
Wackerbarth 357-6492, Alan Gregg 357-6156, 
Laura Fielding 357-6368), or our head Trustee 
Bobbi O'Connell 357-0194. 
 
 
 
  

In Assisted Living 
Alice Demarais 

 The Arbors  
40 Court Street  Apt 108 

Westfield, MA  01085 

Joe Pietroniro 

Granville, MA 

EST. 1990 

REPAIR WORK • ADDITIONS  

REMODELS • GAS PIPING          

AND MORE 

Commercial and Residential 
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Monday May 13 
10:00 AM - 11:00 



MAY 2024 GRANVILLE’S COUNTRY CALLER Page 14 


